
 THE BETTER GOVERNMENT INITIATIVE

Executive Committee Meeting

10:15 - 12:00, Tuesday 18th September 2018
Fabian Society, 61 Petty France

MINUTES

Present:
Ursula Brennan
Roger Dawe
Christopher Foster
Tom Legg 
Leigh Lewis
Richard Mottram
Peter Owen
Florence Vane
Audrey François

Apologies:
Paul Britton, Robin Butler, Igor Judge, Peter Makeham, Adam Sharples, Phillip Ward.

Minutes of the meeting on 17th July 2018 and matters arising.

The minutes were agreed. 

Updates.

The IfG event to be held that evening would be attended by Roger Dawe, Christopher Foster, Tom Legg and Peter Owen. The event was based on a recently published book arguing that the civil service was excessively reliant on generalists. The preliminary material that had been circulated appeared to equate generalism with lack of specialist knowledge and skills.
In discussion the following main points were made.
· The civil service was in part itself responsible for allowing non-professional staff to be misrepresented as amateurs by labelling them as “generalists”.
· In practice administrative civil servants developed a bundle of related skills in the course of their career which amounted to a highly developed specialism, though not labelled as such: for example the ability to translate ministers’ initial ideas into successfully implemented legislation.
· Structured career posting had also meant that senior civil servants developed an in-depth knowledge of the areas in which their departments specialised. There was a risk however that this would be undermined by the present system of rapid moves in search of promotion. There also seemed to be a decline in the extensive basic training in matters such as economics and statistics that had been given to entry-level civil servants.

A Proposal for Collaboration

Christopher Foster said that he had noted a significant change in the IfG’s method of operation. Many more meetings were now being held with a loosely linked theme of accountability. The general approach was to brief guest speakers in advance to help structure a panel discussion at the meeting. The staff were able and well resourced, but the work would benefit from input by BGI members. We had discussed collaboration with the IfG in the past but the initiative had lost momentum. Perhaps it was time for a new approach.
In discussion the following main points were made.
· The IfG would not be interested in a formal partnership with the BGI – they would expect such partners to provide financial resources – but they were entirely open to receiving advice from those with expert knowledge.
· It would be difficult to for the BGI as an organisation to enter into the IfG’s work since they were normally keen to adopt a neutral standpoint.
· We could establish closer links with the IfG informally through regular attendance at their meetings and discussion with individual members of staff.
· It would be helpful to get some information on IfG’s forward programme so that we could consider in advance what contribution we might make.
· We had in the past produced some wide-ranging material on the processes of government – such as “The Next Government” seminar held at the IfG - which sat well alongside the IfG’s work. A similar current topic, in which the IfG were interested, was the weakness of Parliamentary accountability. We had produced several proposals to counter this which had been well received by Parliamentary committees but rejected by government. 
· Other broadly-based themes we might consider developing were means of countering the tendency to rubbish expert factual information, the extent to which individual civil servants could be held personally to account and the limited availability of factual information.
It was agreed that we should strengthen our informal contacts with IfG staff and invite them to contact Peter Owen in cases where they felt that input from us might be useful.

Strategic Leadership in the Civil Service: Building Future Capacity 

Peter Owen said that PACAC had announced this enquiry after the previous BGI meeting with a deadline before the current one. Not surprisingly for a consultation over the summer recess the response had been very thin and they might well welcome out-of-time material from us.
It was agreed that Peter Owen would contact the Clerk to see if comments from us might still be in time to be submitted to the committee. If so Richard Mottram would draft a response
.
Government response to the PACAC report on Chilcot

Peter Owen said that this was another example of Parliamentary Committee recommendations being brushed aside. The decision was conveyed in a letter from an official, not a minister. The statement that ministers “will want to consider” views from Parliament at the stage when they judged it appropriate to revise the Cabinet Manual was almost dismissive. The rejection of the case for a procedural direction was based on a distinction between accounting officers’ direct responsibility to Parliament and permanent secretaries’ responsibility to ministers and the prime minister for the conduct of departmental business. In discussion it was noted that this was a false distinction since permanent secretaries had a duty to Parliament as accounting officers for the efficient conduct of their departments.  
It was agreed that we would take no further action at this stage.

PACAC inquiries into the role of Parliament in the UK constitution

Peter Owen said that PACAC had recently announced their intention to hold a series of short inquiries (see annex) effectively focused on the balance of power between Parliament and Government. They intended to work through these in sequence and had invited submissions on the first – the status of resolutions of the House of Commons - by 15th October. There was an interesting mixture of themes, some of them more relevant to the Constitution Society than to us.
It was agreed that we should draw the attention of the Constitution Society to the list of inquiries, in particular the first one, and offer to collaborate with them on responses where appropriate. We could consider our own response to later items as further details became available.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Other business

It was noted that Leigh Lewis had served as “political consultant” to the television series The Bodyguard. 
The secretarial will seek a date for the next meeting in approximately four weeks’ time.



20/09/2018



ANNEX



PACAC’s proposed short inquiries into the role of Parliament in the UK constitution




1. The status of resolutions of the House of Commons;
2. What role Parliament should play in authorising the deployment of military force;
3. The continued relevance and utility of the doctrine of ministerial accountability;
4. The use of delegated legislation;
5. Treaty negotiation and ratification;
6. The size of the Government and the Payroll Vote;
7. Financial scrutiny of Government by Parliament;
8. Government control of the legislative timetable;
9. The impact of the reform and expansion of parliamentary select committees;
10. The nature and effectiveness of constitutional conventions in the parliamentary system;
11. Parliament's relationship with the courts in the light of the continuing development of administrative law.




